

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

STATE OF LOUISIANA  
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

BOARD OF CERTIFICATION AND TRAINING FOR  
SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT OPERATORS

MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY, MARCH 17, 2023,  
AT CAJUN DOME IN LAFAYETTE, LOUISIANA

CHAIRMAN: RICARDO C. deAUBREAU

REPORTED BY: TAMRA K. KENT C.C.R.

\* \* \* \* \*

Court Reporters of Louisiana, LLC  
9614 Brookline Avenue, Suite A  
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70835  
(225)201-9650 Office \* (225)201-9651 Fax

<p>1 APPEARANCES 2 3 Chairman Ricardo C. deAbreau 4 John Wynn 5 Danny Hylton 6 Donovan Driskill 7 David Greene 8 Donnie Colona 9 Wes Wyche 10 Keri Cason Meyers 11 Shirley K. Robins 12 13 Speaker Yolunda Righteous 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25</p>	<p>1 (Not here.) 2 MS. ROBINS: 3 And my name is Shirley Robins. 4 Ms. Meyers? 5 MS. KERI MEYERS: 6 Here. 7 MS. ROBINS: 8 Ms. Righteous? 9 MS. YOLUNDA RIGHTEOUS: 10 Here. 11 CHAIRMAN deABREAU: 12 Okay, so before we start with the agenda, 13 we want to hear from Ms. Yolunda Righteous about 14 the agenda for workshops for July and October, but 15 I need a motion. 16 MR. WYNN: 17 This is John Bubba Wynn. I'm making a 18 motion to amend the agenda for Ms. Yolunda 19 Righteous to make her presentation to the board. 20 CHAIRMAN deABREAU: 21 A motion by Mr. Wynn. Is there a second? 22 MR. WYCHE: 23 I'll second. 24 CHAIRMAN deABREAU: 25 Seconded by Mr. Wyche. Any comments? The</p>
Page 2	Page 4

<p>1 PROCEEDINGS 2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU: 3 The meeting of the Board For Certification 4 and Training for Solid Waste Management Operators 5 will come to order. Date of March 17, 2023, and 6 this time 10:35 a.m. 7 Ms. Robins, can we have the roll call, 8 please. (Roll called as follows): 9 MR. RICARDO deABREAU: 10 Here. 11 MR. JOHN "BUBBA" WYNN: 12 Here. 13 MR. DANNY HYLTON: 14 Here. 15 MR. DAVID GREENE: 16 Here. 17 MR. DONNIE COLONA: 18 Here. 19 MR. WES WYCHE: 20 I'm here. 21 MR. ROBERT THOMAS: 22 (He is not here.) 23 MR. DONOVAN DRISKILL: 24 Yeah. 25 MR. JASON CREEL:</p>	<p>1 motion carries. 2 Please, go ahead, Ms. Righteous. 3 MS. RIGHTEOUS: 4 Good morning, my name is Yolunda Righteous, 5 and I'm here on behalf of the Louisiana Solid Waste 6 Association to present the agenda for the upcoming 7 Operators' Certification Workshops scheduled for 8 July 11th through the 12, 2023, in Shreveport, 9 Louisiana. And October 23rd through the 24, 2023, 10 in Lake Charles, Louisiana. 11 So previous to today's meeting, I e-mailed 12 the board -- well, I e-mailed you, Ricardo, and 13 Miss Shirley a copy of the agenda, and I will pull 14 it up now for you to see. 15 Did y'all get a copy of the agenda? 16 CHAIRMAN deABREAU: 17 Yeah, we all got it. 18 MS. RIGHTEOUS: 19 Perfect, perfect, perfect. So as you can 20 see, we will have the same agenda for both 21 workshops. We'll have registration the morning, 22 and then the session will begin at 10:00. And so 23 we'll have the first session from 10:00 to 12:00 24 where we will give an overview of the solid waste 25 regulations. We've made some changes to the solid</p>
Page 3	Page 5

1 waste regulations, so we want to be able to give  
 2 the operators a good overview.  
 3 And we also want to talk about air-current  
 4 destructors and open burning. We get a lot of  
 5 questions with respect to open burning, so we just  
 6 want to make sure that they understand all of the  
 7 operational requirements if they're going to be  
 8 operating an ACD, and then some of the requirements  
 9 if they want to do simply open burning.  
 10 So we'll have lunch. Lunch will be  
 11 provided. And then the afternoon session on day  
 12 one through five will consist of, Who should I call  
 13 and when should I call DEQ? So just giving them an  
 14 overview of the department. If you have  
 15 particular questions related to air, water or solid  
 16 waste or, you know, doing spot notifications, just  
 17 giving them an overview of who to call and when to  
 18 call them.  
 19 Then we want to talk about debris  
 20 management, and so we'll give an update. We've  
 21 made changes to the Debris Management Plan. We've  
 22 also made changes to the application form, so we  
 23 want to give those updates. I want to talk about  
 24 common violations, and we also want to talk about  
 25 (inaudible) collection and management.

1 Then day two, we will continue to stress  
 2 safety at our workshop. So day two will be  
 3 dedicated to safety, where we'll talk about fire  
 4 protection and prevention, safety on the working  
 5 phase, spotter safety, hazard communication, and  
 6 CPR and AD training, and so that rounds out the  
 7 agenda.  
 8 Do y'all have any questions?  
 9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 10 Any comments?  
 11 MR. JOHN BUBBA WYNN:  
 12 I make a motion we approve the agenda.  
 13 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 14 A motion by John Bubba Wynn. Do I hear a  
 15 second?  
 16 MR. DAVID GREENE:  
 17 I'll second it.  
 18 CHAIRMAN de ABREAU:  
 19 Seconded by David Greene. Any comments?  
 20 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
 21 Thank you, so much, Ms. Yolunda Righteous.  
 22 Excellent agenda.  
 23 MS. YOLUNDA RIGHTEOUS:  
 24 Thank you.  
 25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

1 The next topic on the agenda, number two,  
 2 is the review of December 21, 2022, Minutes.  
 3 Everybody had a chance to have a copy of that?  
 4 Everybody received a copy of that?  
 5 MR. WYNN:  
 6 Yes.  
 7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 8 Do I hear a motion to approve?  
 9 MR. GREENE:  
 10 I make the motion.  
 11 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 12 A motion made by Mr. Greene. And do I hear  
 13 a second?  
 14 MR. WYNN:  
 15 I second the motion.  
 16 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 17 Seconded by Mr. Wynn. Any comments?  
 18 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
 19 Next item on the agenda is Consideration of  
 20 Operator Certifications. We are going to first  
 21 review Applications For Certification, and we're  
 22 going down the list. So the first one I have is  
 23 Tommy Durrett, Jr., landfill Level A from Union  
 24 Parish Police Jury. Is he applying for a regular  
 25 certification or for a conditional?

1 MR. WYNN:  
 2 He did check off that he was getting a  
 3 conditional certification.  
 4 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 5 Is that correct? He's applying for a  
 6 conditional, right? So let's move him toward the  
 7 bottom of the list.  
 8 The second one Joseph Papillion,  
 9 incinerator waste handling, Level B, Medical Waste  
 10 Management. And I think he also applied for a  
 11 conditional; is that correct?  
 12 MR. WYNN:  
 13 Yes, it is.  
 14 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 15 Let's move him to Conditional Certification  
 16 and we can check and see if we would receive a  
 17 regular certification.  
 18 Next is Kimberly Kennedy, Landfill Level A,  
 19 Washington Parish, Choctaw Landfill.  
 20 MR. WYNN:  
 21 I've seen it, but there's nothing in  
 22 Section A.  
 23 MR. GREENE:  
 24 I'm saying her experience is okay, but I'm  
 25 seeing nothing on several committees as far as who

1 they're replacing on Section A of the application.  
2 Or do we ask that question or --  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 She's not asking for it. This is for a  
5 regular certification.  
6 MR. GREENE:  
7 I got you. I'm sorry. You have me  
8 studying. Those are the questions I came up with.  
9 CHAIRMAN de ABREAU:  
10 Who will make a motion to approve?  
11 MR. WYNN:  
12 I make a motion we approve her.  
13 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
14 Mr. Wynn approved the application for  
15 Ms. Kennedy. Do I hear a second?  
16 MR. WYCHE:  
17 I second.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Seconded by Mr. Wyche. Any questions or  
20 any comments? Anything else? Hearing none, the  
21 motion carries.  
22 Next is Amanda Tyson. She's applying for  
23 Transfer Station Level B, waste connections.  
24 MR. WYNN:  
25 I make a motion. I don't see anything.

Page 10

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 You made a motion to approve the  
3 application, so a motion by Mr. Greene. Do I hear  
4 a second?  
5 MR. COLONA:  
6 I second.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Second by Mr. Colona. Any questions?  
9 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
10 The next one is Mr. Joshua Grantham,  
11 Winfield Level B with Waste Management.  
12 MR. WYCHE:  
13 And I have maybe a couple of questions on  
14 this one.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 Please, go ahead.  
17 MR. WYCHE:  
18 It didn't look like -- I think he's  
19 applying for a Landfill Level B, but it doesn't  
20 look like he has two years of experience yet  
21 until -- he will in April.  
22 But I also just had some questions about  
23 how his work experience and duties were listed in  
24 his application. It's kind of strange because all  
25 of his jobs showed, no matter where he was working,

Page 11

1 they all showed the exact, same thing which is kind  
2 of odd.  
3 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:  
4 Exact, same thing.  
5 MR. WYCHE:  
6 But that aside, if, in fact, he will have  
7 two years of appropriate experience at the landfill  
8 in April, the only thing that's listed there --  
9 let's see -- is that he was a heavy equipment  
10 operator at the landfill. But if that's sufficient  
11 experience, then maybe we could grant the  
12 certification contingent upon him getting the full  
13 two years of experience in April.  
14 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
15 Is that a motion?  
16 MR. WYCHE:  
17 I'm happy to make that motion.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Regular certification of Mr. Joshua  
20 Grantham, and upon his completing two years of  
21 experience in waste management. And do I hear a  
22 second?  
23 MR. GREENE:  
24 I'll second.  
25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

Page 12

1 Second by Mr. Greene. Any comments? Any  
2 questions? Hearing none, the motion carries.  
3 The next one is Clinton Johnson, B&B Level  
4 A, Separation Level A with Southern Disposal. And  
5 this he had applied before; however, he first  
6 applied for recertification but he didn't complete  
7 the requirements of 40 hours of training, so he was  
8 denied before on our regular meeting.  
9 And then we received a second application  
10 from him in November 3rd of 2022. But he sent the  
11 recertification and not the regular certification,  
12 right?  
13 MR. WYNN:  
14 Right.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 So he did it on the wrong form. And we did  
17 not have any mention of that, so he was denied  
18 again. So now he's applying again, and now we have  
19 the requirements for a Level A, Level A, yes.  
20 MR. WYNN:  
21 I'll make a motion we accept.  
22 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
23 I hear a motion by Mr. Wynn. Do I hear a  
24 second?  
25 MR. DRISKILL:

Page 13

4 (Pages 10 - 13)

1 I'll second it.  
2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
3 A second by Mr. Driskill. Any comments?  
4 MR. GREENE:  
5 I've one comment. I'm looking at his  
6 application but it's missing Pages 3 through 7. I  
7 can't -- I mean, I'm sure everything you said is  
8 correct -- but we're on Bruce W. Johnson?  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 Clinton Johnson.  
11 MR. GREENE:  
12 Okay, Clinton Johnson.  
13 MR. WYCHE:  
14 I have a question, here, too. It looks  
15 like he's applying for two certifications. One for  
16 C & D, Level A, and one for Separation Level A.  
17 Y'all can educate me on the difference between the  
18 two, but it looked like his experience as he listed  
19 it was clearly good for the separation one for  
20 Level A.  
21 I just wasn't sure if that would be  
22 sufficient also for a Level A for C & D. Maybe  
23 they're similar enough such that the experience for  
24 one is good enough for both. Or maybe y'all can  
25 look at the experience and see. But that was

Page 14

1 something I noticed.  
2 MR. WYNN:  
3 I do know this guy; I know his construction  
4 background, and that's why I was okay with him.  
5 MR. WYCHE:  
6 That's good enough for me.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Any other comments? Hearing none, motion  
9 carries.  
10 Next is William Noegel, Landfill Level A  
11 with Vermillion Parish Police Jury.  
12 MR. WYNN:  
13 I make motion to approve this.  
14 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
15 A motion by Mr. Wynn. Do I hear a second?  
16 MR. WYCHE:  
17 I second.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Second by Mr. Wyche. Do you have any  
20 comments? Hearing none, the motion carries.  
21 Next is Preston Lemaire, Landfill Level C,  
22 Vermillion Parish Police Jury. And he's applying  
23 for Entry Level C.  
24 MR. WYCHE:  
25 I move to approve.

Page 15

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 A motion by Mr. Wyche. And do I hear a  
3 second?  
4 MR. COLONA:  
5 Second.  
6 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
7 A second by Mr. Colona. Any comments?  
8 MR. GREENE:  
9 The only comment I have on -- is there an  
10 education? I know on some of this stuff they have  
11 to have a high school education or a general  
12 equivalency. And there's nothing on here of this  
13 one so...  
14 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
15 A high school education is only required by  
16 Level A.  
17 MR. GREENE:  
18 Level A, okay. Believe me, I don't want  
19 to -- I mean, if they're doing the work, I mean, I  
20 got a GED myself when I was 16 so I understand.  
21 But I don't want for one to go through if we have  
22 to do something to another.  
23 MR. WYCHE:  
24 I've got the regulation, assuming this is  
25 the current regulation. It just says only for

Page 16

1 Level A do you have to have a high school diploma  
2 to work. Section 915 I think.  
3 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
4 High school education is good for Level A,  
5 Level B or Level C. That's on here.  
6 MR. WYCHE:  
7 Okay, thank you.  
8 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
9 Any other comments? Hearing none, the  
10 motion carries.  
11 Next is Marcus Breaux, Landfill Level A,  
12 Vermillion Parish Police Jury.  
13 MR. WYNN:  
14 The only comment I've got is I see where  
15 they checked the examination fee but did not check  
16 the certification fee.  
17 MS. ROBINS:  
18 I did inform him of that, that he was  
19 missing that fee.  
20 MR. WYNN:  
21 Well, I would have to deny the application  
22 until all the fees are paid.  
23 MR. WYCHE:  
24 I noticed on the comments on several of  
25 these, it says "Needs Test Paid."

Page 17

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 Well, we are looking at the application.  
3 We're just going to get the application. Today  
4 we're just approving the application.  
5 MR. WYCHE:  
6 And then if they pass the test, and if they  
7 pay their fee --  
8 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
9 That's correct, then they receive the  
10 certification. These are just for the approval of  
11 the application.  
12 MS. ROBINS:  
13 Understand, I did send out a last updated  
14 list because we had a few people come Wednesday and  
15 take the test, so I did send out a list.  
16 So you want to say to deny him?  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 Has he paid the fee?  
19 MS. ROBINS:  
20 Not yet, but I did inform him that he  
21 needed to, so he knows about it.  
22 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
23 But did you get paid?  
24 MS. ROBINS:  
25 No. So deny until paid?

Page 18

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 Yes.  
3 The next is Luke Lange. Entry Level B with  
4 Vermilion Parish Police Jury.  
5 MR. WYNN:  
6 The only thing I saw is his work  
7 experience. If I'm not mistaken, it was just April  
8 of 2022 that he started.  
9 MR. WYCHE:  
10 That's the same thing I saw, only a year of  
11 landfill experience. And he listed some experience  
12 in the construction field if my notes are right.  
13 But I don't see prior supervisory experience in the  
14 construction field. And I think you're supposed to  
15 have it -- to be able to count the construction  
16 experience, I think you have to have supervisory  
17 experience.  
18 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:  
19 So he's applying for Level B?  
20 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
21 It's not required two years of experience.  
22 Not required to have two years of experience in the  
23 construction. But he has to have two years of  
24 experience for waste management. Or he can have  
25 one year of waste management and one year of

Page 19

1 construction.  
2 MR. WYCHE:  
3 And the construction experience has to be  
4 supervisory, right? He can't just be an operator?  
5 MR. WYNN:  
6 That's debatable because a lot of them  
7 could be lead operators which is actually the same  
8 thing as a supervisor.  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 That's correct, Mr. Wyche. The regulations  
11 say that's required of supervisory work in the  
12 construction field related to (inaudible)?  
13 MR. GREENE:  
14 Here it says "operator." It doesn't say  
15 "lead operator" or anything. I mean, I just don't  
16 know what else to go by.  
17 MR. WYCHE:  
18 Underneath it has "employee supervised."  
19 Yeah, it's prior.  
20 MR. WYNN:  
21 Actually, I actually think he's got enough  
22 construction experience with the solid waste  
23 experience he's got.  
24 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
25 Any other comments?

Page 20

1 MR. WYCHE:  
2 I don't see -- maybe I'm missing it, but I  
3 don't see where his prior construction experience.  
4 I think he's an operator. Unless that can be  
5 interpreted to meet the supervisory requirement. I  
6 don't see it.  
7 I have no problem with approving it. I'm  
8 sure he's well experienced, but I'm just looking at  
9 the regulations. It looks like more is needed in  
10 the construction field just than operating. I hate  
11 to be --  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 That's a good point.  
14 MR. WYCHE:  
15 -- to be able to get a Level C with his  
16 solid waste experience. That's not what he's  
17 applying for.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Any other comments?  
20 We can take a vote, Ms. Robins, please.  
21 MS. ROBINS:  
22 Take a vote? (Roll called)  
23 MR. WYNN:  
24 Yes.  
25 MR. HYLTON:

Page 21

1 No.  
 2 MR. GREENE:  
 3 No.  
 4 MR. COLONA:  
 5 Yes.  
 6 MR. WYCHE:  
 7 No.  
 8 MR. DRISKILL:  
 9 Yes.  
 10 MS. ROBINS:  
 11 We are even. Three and three.  
 12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 13 Well, based on the regulation, I would have  
 14 to say no.  
 15 MS. ROBINS:  
 16 He's denied?  
 17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 18 So he's denied the application.  
 19 Next I have Bruce Johnson, Level B with  
 20 Stericycle.  
 21 MR. WYCHE:  
 22 This is the one David had mentioned didn't  
 23 have the pages, and I don't have the pages, either,  
 24 of the experience.  
 25 MS. ROBINS:

Page 22

1 He did e-mail me the papers, so I can pass  
 2 this around.  
 3 MR. HYLTON:  
 4 Shouldn't we have had a deadline? Should  
 5 we be accepting information at the meeting?  
 6 MR. WYNN:  
 7 We're going to discuss that later about  
 8 the deadlines. Because they need to be cut off at  
 9 least 15 days before the board meeting for Shirley  
 10 to have enough time.  
 11 MR. HYLTON:  
 12 Yes, yes. That's right. That's all --  
 13 MS. ROBINS:  
 14 Do you want to look at them now or just say  
 15 next time?  
 16 MR. WYNN:  
 17 We're going to table it until next meeting.  
 18 I make a motion to table it until the next meeting.  
 19 MR. WYCHE:  
 20 I'll second that.  
 21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 22 The motion is made by Mr. Wynn; seconded by  
 23 Mr. Wyche to table the approval of the application  
 24 for Mr. Johnson until the next meeting. Any other  
 25 questions or comments? Hearing none, the motion

Page 23

1 carries.  
 2 And the next is Matthew Bourgeois, Entry  
 3 Level A, Iberia Parish.  
 4 MR. WYCHE:  
 5 I move to approve that one.  
 6 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 7 Approval by Mr. Wyche. Do I hear a second?  
 8 MR. GREENE:  
 9 I'll second it.  
 10 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 11 Seconded by Mr. Greene. Any comments?  
 12 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
 13 Next is Randy Chestant, Entry Level B,  
 14 Iberia Parish.  
 15 MR. WYNN:  
 16 Reviewing his previous employment, he did  
 17 not have enough information to be able to have the  
 18 amount of construction experience required.  
 19 MR. WYCHE:  
 20 He won't have his two -- well, I'm looking  
 21 at my notes. What I wrote in my notes is he won't  
 22 have his two years until November. And then he had  
 23 to rely on his prior experience.  
 24 But like Bubba says, you can't really tell  
 25 from his construction experience, or you can't tell

Page 24

1 if it was in the construction field.  
 2 MR. WYNN:  
 3 We had no information on this. You let  
 4 whatever company this is --  
 5 MR. WYCHE:  
 6 Yeah, Gonzala.  
 7 MR. WYNN:  
 8 Yeah. We had no information on this  
 9 company to show what his experience was.  
 10 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 11 We make a motion to table this for the next  
 12 meeting?  
 13 MR. WYNN:  
 14 I will make that motion.  
 15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 16 Were you going to say something?  
 17 MR. HYLTON:  
 18 Yeah. Or we could, in my opinion,  
 19 effective in November or table it and we'll have  
 20 another meeting before November.  
 21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
 22 Yes.  
 23 MR. WYNN:  
 24 Either way. Just don't give it to him now.  
 25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

Page 25

1 All right. So do I hear by a motion by  
2 Mr. Wynn to table the application to the next  
3 meeting. And do I hear a second?  
4 MR. HYLTON:  
5 I second.  
6 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
7 Second by Mr. Hylton. Any other comments  
8 or questions?  
9 MS. ROBINS:  
10 We are tabling his application until  
11 November, you said?  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 July meeting, next meeting.  
14 MS. ROBINS:  
15 And we are tabling because not enough  
16 information?  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 Not enough information. Would you please  
19 note that. He needs more experience in solid waste  
20 management and construction.  
21 Any other comments for that? Hearing none,  
22 the motion carries.  
23 Next one is Robert Daigle, Entry Level B,  
24 Iberia Parish.  
25 MR. GREENE:

Page 26

1 I make the motion. I didn't see anything  
2 out of the way in his answers.  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 I second the motion.  
5 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
6 Motion by Mr. Greene and seconded by  
7 Mr. Wynn. Any questions, comments?  
8 MR. HYLTON:  
9 I have a question. I'm easily confused.  
10 We just had a discussion about supervising  
11 employees. Is that for an A only?  
12 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:  
13 Yes.  
14 MR. HYLTON:  
15 Okay. If that's for A only, I'm good. I  
16 thought we decided that it was for a B, also. I'm  
17 wrong?  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 No. What happens is for Level B, you can  
20 have one of the years for -- if you have  
21 construction experience. Two years of waste  
22 management experience.  
23 But you can have one year in construction  
24 and you can have one year of waste management.  
25 That one year in construction, and you're

Page 27

1 certified.  
2 MR. HYLTON:  
3 Thank you.  
4 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
5 Are there any other comments? Hearing  
6 none, the motion carries.  
7 Next is Garrett Pier, Level B with Waste  
8 Management Woodside Landfill.  
9 MR. WYNN:  
10 Which one are we on?  
11 CHAIRMAN de ABREAU:  
12 Garrett Pier.  
13 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:  
14 The one she just e-mailed to us.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 He e-mailed it to her yesterday.  
17 MS. ROBINS:  
18 Same thing?  
19 MR. WYNN:  
20 Table it. I will suggest we make a motion  
21 to table that.  
22 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
23 Do I hear a second?  
24 MR. GREENE:  
25 I second it.

Page 28

1 CHAIRMAN de ABREAU:  
2 Second by Mr. Greene. Any other comments?  
3 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
4 Next is James Ates, Landfill Level A with  
5 Vermilion Parish Police Jury. And if you remember  
6 on the far left for our meeting in December, he had  
7 no experience in the application listed. And it  
8 seems that this, you know, from this job --  
9 MR. WYNN:  
10 From the information Shirley sent me, it  
11 still did not explain.  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 That's correct.  
14 MR. WYNN:  
15 Not any information. So I'm going to make  
16 a no motion until we get more information. And we  
17 table this application, again.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 A motion to table the application to the  
20 next meeting. Do I hear a second?  
21 MR. WYCHE:  
22 I'll second that.  
23 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
24 Second by Mr. Wyche. Any comments?  
25 Questions? Hearing none, motion carries.

Page 29

8 (Pages 26 - 29)



1 Do we have any other applicants today for  
2 regular certifications that are not conditional?  
3 MS. ROBINS:  
4 No.  
5 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
6 Let's go now to the conditional ones.  
7 Let's start with the two ones that we moved. The  
8 first one is Tommy Durrett, is Landfill Level A  
9 with Vermilion Parish Police Jury.  
10 MR. WYNN:  
11 This one is showing they're doing the  
12 replacement, but he's still going to have to have a  
13 conditional for three more years before he has  
14 enough experience.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 Correct.  
17 MR. WYCHE:  
18 But he is replacing a certified operator,  
19 so you cannot deny the application or his request.  
20 MR. WYNN:  
21 He's aware he has to keep the hours up or  
22 six months whatever apply for a conditional,  
23 whatever the limits is.  
24 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
25 Did he pass the test?

Page 30

1 Right.  
2 MR. GREENE:  
3 I make a motion.  
4 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
5 A motion for approval of the application  
6 by Mr. Greene. Do I hear a second?  
7 MR. WYNN:  
8 I second.  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 A second made by Mr. Wynn. Any  
11 comments?  
12 MR. WYCHE:  
13 I just have a question on that. So we are  
14 approving the acceptance of the application, but he  
15 won't be issued the conditional until he passes the  
16 test?  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 That is correct. That is correct.  
19 MS. ROBINS:  
20 When do we have to take the test?  
21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
22 As soon as he wants to get his  
23 certification.  
24 MS. ROBINS:  
25 He is approved for the next six months?

Page 32

1 MS. ROBINS:  
2 Yes.  
3 CHAIRMAN deABREAU  
4 He passed the test?  
5 MS. ROBINS:  
6 No but...  
7 MR. GREENE:  
8 No, Tommy has not taken the test yet. He  
9 was worried about taking it this week, but he's  
10 applying for the conditional. He already paid for  
11 the test and the certification. He's the new  
12 Public Works Director employed, and he works at the  
13 landfill.  
14 MR. WYNN:  
15 And he does not have to pass the test at  
16 this time --  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 Correct.  
19 MR. WYNN:  
20 -- to get his application accepted --  
21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
22 That's correct.  
23 MR. WYNN:  
24 -- as a conditional operator?  
25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

Page 31

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 No, he is not approved. Just his  
3 application is approved.  
4 MS. ROBINS:  
5 Until he takes the test?  
6 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
7 That's correct. And then we can issue the  
8 certificate.  
9 MR. WYCHE:  
10 His six months will run from the date he  
11 passes the test?  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 From the date that the certification is  
14 issued, and which is going to be after he takes the  
15 test.  
16 MS. ROBINS:  
17 Okay.  
18 MR. WYNN:  
19 I'm still confused. So the conditional is  
20 only if he passes the test? So regardless of the  
21 point, what he's doing from now until he passes his  
22 test, we'll give him a conditional? Okay, I've got  
23 it. I got it.  
24 MR. WYCHE:  
25 Conditionally we referred him for a

Page 33

9 (Pages 30 - 33)

1 conditional, approved for a conditional.  
2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
3 If we approve his application now, he has  
4 to take the test. After he takes the test, and he  
5 gets his medical done.  
6 MS. ROBINS:  
7 And he doesn't have to come back to the  
8 board?  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 No, he doesn't have to come back to the  
11 board.  
12 Any other questions or comments? Hearing  
13 none, the motion carries.  
14 Next is Joseph Pappillion, Land Waste Level  
15 B with Medical Waste Management.  
16 MR. WYCHE:  
17 I thought he had sufficient experience for  
18 a regular certificate. I guess he only sounds like  
19 he's applying for a conditional to replace someone?  
20 MR. GREENE:  
21 I agree.  
22 MR. WYCHE:  
23 If that's all he's asking for, that's fine.  
24 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
25 That's correct. But at our discretion, we

1 can give him a regular. We can do that, have him  
2 have a regular.  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 I make the motion we go ahead and give him  
5 a regular certification instead of a  
6 conditional.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 A motion by Mr. Wynn to give a regular  
9 certification to Mr. Joseph Pappillion. Do I hear  
10 a second?  
11 MR. WYCHE:  
12 I'll second it.  
13 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
14 A second made by Mr. Wyche. Any comments  
15 or questions? Hearing none, the motion carries.  
16 So the next item in the agenda, do we have  
17 any other conditional certifications?  
18 MS. ROBINS:  
19 Mr. Jared Daigle.  
20 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
21 Okay, yes. We don't have that, though.  
22 Jared Daigle is already Waste Handling Level B,  
23 conditional with Trilogy Medical Waste. And I  
24 think now Mr. Terrance would like to speak to the  
25 board, please.

1 MR. STEWART:  
2 Good morning. My name is Terrance Stewart.  
3 I'm with the Trilogy Medical Waste, and I serve as  
4 the Level A Operator.  
5 Jared applied. He has taken the test and  
6 passed the Level B twice. He had a year experience  
7 in the incinerator waste. He had 14 years in  
8 construction background. I've worked with him, and  
9 we're asking that he could possibly be granted a  
10 regular certification based on his experience.  
11 MR. GREENE:  
12 Well, the thing about it, I only got two  
13 pages of it --  
14 MR. WYCHE:  
15 I couldn't find anything for him, either.  
16 MR. WYNN:  
17 You know, and I understand where you're  
18 coming from, Terrance, but we have to have a  
19 completed application.  
20 MR. STEWART:  
21 I agree with that. That's fine. He filled  
22 out an application. Yeah, he applied for  
23 recertification for the conditional. But we looked  
24 at it and we felt like, you know, he has years of  
25 experience in the waste and supervisory background.

1 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
2 So he would have to apply for a regular  
3 certification.  
4 MR. STEWART:  
5 Well, he didn't have the experience, the  
6 years experience at the time he filled out the  
7 application, and that's why he applied for the  
8 conditional.  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 And he will have one year of experience?  
11 MR. STEWART:  
12 He had --  
13 MR. WYCHE:  
14 So he is a conditional at this time?  
15 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:  
16 Yes, he is.  
17 MR. STEWART:  
18 Correct.  
19 MR. WYNN:  
20 I would approve for him to get another  
21 conditional. But until we have a full application  
22 with all the experience and everything, I would  
23 deny the regular certification. But I do approve  
24 the conditional.  
25 MR. STEWART:

1 I didn't realize that they didn't send it.  
2 MR. HYLTON:  
3 I second that.  
4 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
5 A motion by Mr. Wynn to give another  
6 regular -- I'm sorry -- a conditional certification  
7 to Mr. Daigle. And if you would like to apply for  
8 regular certification, we would need that  
9 application for regular certification.  
10 MR. STEWART:  
11 Okay.  
12 MR. WYCHE:  
13 That's what he sent in, so there was no --  
14 MR. STEWART:  
15 Okay, I wasn't aware they didn't send the  
16 information. But I will relay that information and  
17 come back.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 A second by Mr. Hylton. Do we have any  
20 comments or questions?  
21 MS. ROBINS:  
22 You guys are giving him a certification --  
23 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
24 No, we are reissuing the conditional.  
25 MR. STEWART:

Page 38

1 be recertified?  
2 MS. ROBINS:  
3 Right, so I did have to clear that up.  
4 MR. WYNN:  
5 For another conditional?  
6 MS. ROBINS:  
7 Another conditional.  
8 MR. WYCHE:  
9 Did he pay for the test yet?  
10 MS. ROBINS:  
11 Yes. Well, he didn't have to pay for the  
12 test because he didn't need to take the test. He  
13 paid for the certification.  
14 MR. WYNN:  
15 That's right. And so I make a motion to  
16 approve it.  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 A motion to approve the application by  
19 Mr. Wynn. Do I hear a second?  
20 MR. DRISKILL:  
21 I'll second it.  
22 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
23 Second made by Mr. Driskill. Any other  
24 questions or comments? Hearing none, the motion  
25 carries.

Page 40

1 He took the test and passed and approved  
2 that part. And then if he can prove the rest of  
3 his background maybe in July --  
4 MR. WYNN:  
5 Well, he is going to have to resubmit and  
6 ask for regular certification.  
7 MR. STEWART:  
8 Right, okay.  
9 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
10 Any other comments? Hearing none, the  
11 motion carries.  
12 Thank you so much, Mr. Stewart.  
13 Next business is Austin Bouligny. Transfer  
14 Station Level A, a conditional application with  
15 Liquid Environmental Solutions.  
16 MR. WYNN:  
17 So would they have to take another  
18 examination?  
19 MS. ROBINS:  
20 So I did clear this up. He did not have to  
21 take another test because the test doesn't expire,  
22 correct? He took the test and passed it on  
23 February 9, 2022.  
24 MR. WYNN:  
25 Okay, so all he's doing is just asking to

Page 39

1 Next is Brodie Wilson, Entry Level  
2 B with Redpoint Landfill.  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 I have nothing on him to look at -- oh, now  
5 I do.  
6 MR. GREENE:  
7 How many pages does he have?  
8 MR. WYNN:  
9 Four.  
10 MR. HYLTON:  
11 These are a little bit better. Not much.  
12 MR. WYCHE:  
13 Are we speaking of Brodie Wilson?  
14 MS. ROBINS:  
15 Yes.  
16 MR. WYNN:  
17 I just got notes here less than two years  
18 experience. I can pull it up but --  
19 MR. WYCHE:  
20 I think he's applying for a conditional.  
21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
22 He's applying for a conditional.  
23 MR. WYCHE:  
24 Who is he employed?  
25 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE:

Page 41

11 (Pages 38 - 41)

1 And that was going to be my question, too,  
2 Wes, was that --  
3 MR. HYLTON:  
4 It doesn't say. Incomplete.  
5 MR. WYNN:  
6 Shirley, do you know if he's replacing  
7 anybody?  
8 MS. ROBINS:  
9 No, I do not.  
10 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
11 Is there a need for a facility to have a  
12 Level B at this time?  
13 MR. WYNN:  
14 I make a motion to deny it or table it. We  
15 shouldn't have to -- excuse me --  
16 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
17 Which to work him up, table it or deny?  
18 MR. WYNN:  
19 Deny.  
20 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
21 A motion to deny by Mr. Wynn. Do I hear a  
22 second?  
23 MR. HYLTON:  
24 I second.  
25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

Page 42

1 Second by Mr. Hylton. Any discussions?  
2 MS. ROBINS:  
3 We are denying it because --  
4 MR. GREENE:  
5 Incomplete application.  
6 MR. WYCHE:  
7 I think maybe what it is with the  
8 conditional, the board either likes to see or needs  
9 to see that he is replacing someone, or there's  
10 some other reason that a conditional certification  
11 is needed at the facility. Is that a good summary?  
12 MR. WYNN:  
13 That's a good point, yes.  
14 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
15 Any other comments? Any other discussion?  
16 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
17 Do we have any other conditional  
18 certifications?  
19 MS. ROBINS:  
20 No.  
21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
22 Okay, the next item on the agenda is the  
23 Review of Application For Recertification. We have  
24 several of them, and I'm going to read the names  
25 just to let you know that Miss Shirley Robins, she

Page 43

1 reviews each one of them and confirms that it  
2 has -- the employee has 40 hours. And I reviewed  
3 them myself to make sure they have the 40 hours.  
4 So let me go through every recertification  
5 application. Desmond Washington, Robert Princeton,  
6 Hector Vasquez, Rondell Bastiste, Shaun Wyer,  
7 Phillip Parson, Todd Merriett, Tara Dupaty, Mary  
8 DuPree, Gary Jackson and Christopher Schamerhorn.  
9 Do I hear a motion to approve all those  
10 applications?  
11 MR. WYCHE:  
12 I make that motion.  
13 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
14 A motion by Mr. Wyche. Do I hear a second?  
15 MR. COLONA:  
16 I second.  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 A second by Mr. Colona. Any comments?  
19 Discussions? Hearing none, the motion carries.  
20 We received also a recertification from  
21 Mr. Robert Raymond this morning; however, his  
22 certification had expired in March of 2022 so it  
23 has been more than three months. It is one year,  
24 and I think we'll have to deny that one if the  
25 board agrees.

Page 44

1 MR. WYNN:  
2 Yes, I make a motion.  
3 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
4 Motion by Mr. Wynn to deny the application  
5 of Mr. Robert Raymond. Do I hear a second?  
6 MR. DRISKILL:  
7 I'll second.  
8 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
9 A second by Mr. Driskill. Any other  
10 comments on that? Hearing none, the motion  
11 carries.  
12 Let's go through the issuance of  
13 recertifications. Ms. Robins, would you please go  
14 over the recertifications we are issuing today?  
15 MS. ROBINS:  
16 This is Shirley Robins. We are  
17 approving -- they are approving Tommy Durrett,  
18 Joseph Pappillion.  
19 MR. WYCHE:  
20 Mr. Durrett is conditional?  
21 MS. ROBINS:  
22 Okay.  
23 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
24 Yes, yes. We're not approving  
25 certification because, even if he didn't pass the

Page 45

1 test, we cannot approve it. We cannot approve  
2 recertification. It's just for the ones that have  
3 the regular applications that we reviewed today and  
4 approve it and that pass the test.  
5 MS. ROBINS:  
6 They are approving Joseph Pappillion?  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Yes.  
9 MS. ROBINS:  
10 Kimberly Kennedy, Amanda Tyson, Joshua  
11 Grantham, Clinton Johnson, William Noegel, Preston  
12 Lemaire, Marcus Breaux --  
13 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
14 Marcus Breaux did not pass. And Luke Lange  
15 we denied.  
16 MS. ROBINS:  
17 Yes. Approving Matthew Burgess, Robert  
18 Daigle. And that's all? That's all you have  
19 approved, correct?  
20 MR. WYNN:  
21 I've got one question on the application.  
22 I mean, you might have updated it on this last one.  
23 I'm still seeing Kimberly and Tyson, their fee  
24 shows paid but -- everything has been paid?  
25 MS. ROBINS:

Page 46

1 Everything is paid. And she took the test  
2 and passed.  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 All right.  
5 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
6 Do I hear a motion to approve the  
7 applications that we just -- or agree to the  
8 certifications for the applicants that Ms. Robins  
9 listed?  
10 MR. DRISKILL:  
11 I make a motion.  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 A motion made by Mr. Driskill. Do I hear a  
14 second?  
15 MR. COLONA:  
16 I second.  
17 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
18 Second by Mr. Colona. Any comments?  
19 Hearing none, the motion carries.  
20 Next on the agenda is Committee Reports. I  
21 have awards by Mr. Danny Hylton.  
22 MR. HYLTON:  
23 Well, I'm certainly not responsible, but we  
24 gave out awards yesterday and it went very well.  
25 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:

Page 47

1 I think so, Mr. Hylton. Thank you.  
2 Next we have Mr. Bubba Wynn.  
3 MR. WYNN:  
4 I'll have to rely on Ms. Shirley Robins.  
5 MS. ROBINS:  
6 Mr. Wynn said we had ten tested -- people  
7 who have been tested, sorry.  
8 MR. WYNN:  
9 They all passed?  
10 MS. ROBINS:  
11 All passed.  
12 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
13 Thank you, Mr Wynn, and, Ms. Robins.  
14 Continuing Education by Wes Wyche.  
15 MR. WYCHE:  
16 And I also have nothing to report unless  
17 someone wants to report on my behalf.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Thank you, Mr. Wyche.  
20 Nominating by Mr. David Greene.  
21 MR. GREENE:  
22 I have nothing to report at this time.  
23 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
24 Nothing to report, Mr. Greene.  
25 MR. WYNN:

Page 48

1 Well, yes, you do. Who won the awards at  
2 the A and B Level?  
3 MR. GREENE:  
4 I have to do that?  
5 MR. WYNN:  
6 Danny Smith and David Jones.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Next item on the agenda, Other Business.  
9 Does anyone have anything to bring up for a motion  
10 right now?  
11 MR. WYNN:  
12 We're going back to the applications,  
13 submittal of the applications to Ms. Shirley. We  
14 need to come up with a timeframe so this can get  
15 cut off and she will have adequate time to get us  
16 the information that we need for this instead of  
17 coming up the day before.  
18 MR. WYCHE:  
19 I already know it's going to be in July.  
20 It's a long ways off. They can get ready.  
21 MR. WYNN:  
22 I personally would -- I'm throwing this out  
23 for discussion -- I would say at least 15 days  
24 before the test, we would have to have the  
25 application in so that we can have it reviewed

Page 49

13 (Pages 46 - 49)

1 before we ever have a board meeting.  
2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
3 Does everyone agree with the time?  
4 MR. HYLTON:  
5 I agree.  
6 MS. MEYERS:  
7 Any time? We do days? I have to do  
8 working days or "day" days, straight days or  
9 working days? Because it would be three weeks one  
10 way or really two weeks the other.  
11 MR. WYNN:  
12 I think it would be working days.  
13 MS. MEYERS:  
14 So 15 working days, okay.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 It's 15 working days is the --  
17 MR. WYNN:  
18 While Bubba brought that up, I would like  
19 to say the applications need to be complete.  
20 There's a lot of us having to read between the  
21 lines.  
22 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
23 And so let's go for the 15 days first, and  
24 then we can --  
25 MR. WYNN:

Page 50

1 I make a motion we do 15 working days.  
2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
3 And 15 working days would be sufficient  
4 time for you?  
5 MS. ROBINS:  
6 Yes.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Go ahead.  
9 MR. WYCHE:  
10 I second.  
11 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
12 A motion by Mr. Wynn, and a second by  
13 Mr. Wyche. Any other questions? Hearing none, the  
14 motion carries.  
15 Mr. Greene?  
16 MR. GREENE:  
17 I was just going to piggy back on Bubba.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 Yes, it was a good point.  
20 MR. GREENE:  
21 I lot of times over the last three or four  
22 years we have to read into what we think is right  
23 and we -- I mean, I can think one thing and you'll  
24 think another and the next day we may agree.  
25 I just -- this is, I mean, it's very

Page 51

1 important looking for jobs and, you know, come on,  
2 take five minutes and fill the application out  
3 correctly. If you have a question, call.  
4 MR. HYLTON:  
5 Yeah, and so this first motion will give  
6 Ms. Robins time to see if it's complete and  
7 accurate before we look at it.  
8 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
9 That's correct. Or send it to us.  
10 MS. MEYERS:  
11 Y'all were still looking at different  
12 levels and stuff, so how is she going to know, you  
13 know -- if they say construction experience, how is  
14 she going to know if that's enough for y'all or not  
15 enough?  
16 MR. GREENE:  
17 She doesn't need to know.  
18 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
19 She doesn't need to know. I think from  
20 what Mr. Greene is trying to say is all the  
21 application forms have to be fully completed.  
22 MS. MEYERS:  
23 Okay.  
24 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
25 And if it's not fully completed, you have

Page 52

1 to go back to them and ask; is that correct,  
2 Mr. Greene?  
3 MR. GREENE:  
4 Correct. I'm trying to say for all forms,  
5 you know, it's simple. If it's not filled out  
6 fully, don't bring it to the board.  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 Absolutely.  
9 MR. WYNN:  
10 That was one of the situations where the  
11 guy lacked the experience in solid waste but his  
12 construction background could have carried it if it  
13 was more detailed.  
14 MR. GREENE:  
15 Correct.  
16 MR. WYNN:  
17 That's where he just put the company name  
18 down. Well, that doesn't tell us anything of what  
19 he did.  
20 MR. WYCHE:  
21 I just wish people would think that this is  
22 as important as it is. And I know a lot of the  
23 gentlemen and the ladies, they don't do it  
24 themselves and they have somebody doing it for  
25 them. But that's just -- I think we save a lot of

Page 53

14 (Pages 50 - 53)

1 time for the staff.  
2 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
3 Yes.  
4 MR. GREENE:  
5 I mean, I have to think about what's  
6 going --  
7 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
8 I don't think we need to pull that part of  
9 the regulation. But we'd like to enforce that from  
10 now on. We want all applications completed.  
11 MR. WYNN:  
12 Well, I'll put it this way. If it was my  
13 application, I would want to see it before it was  
14 sent in. Somebody else can fill it out for me.  
15 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
16 Yes, and type it.  
17 Any other business?  
18 MR. WYNN:  
19 Yes, there is. Going back to the testing  
20 situation, are we still looking at changing or  
21 redoing our test on the A Level, entry level? That  
22 was brought up once before and we need to come --  
23 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
24 Yes.  
25 MR. WYNN:

Page 54

1 CERTIFICATE  
2 This certification is valid only for a  
3 transcript accompanied by my electronic signature  
4 and required seal on this page.  
5 I, Tamra K. Kent, Certified Court Reporter  
6 in and for the State of Louisiana, as the officer  
7 before whom this hearing was taken, do hereby  
8 certify that this testimony (55 pages) was reported  
9 by me in stenographic machine shorthand, was  
10 prepared and transcribed by me or under my personal  
11 supervision, and is a true and correct transcript  
12 to the best of my ability and understanding;  
13 That the transcript has been prepared in  
14 compliance with transcript format guidelines  
15 required by statute or by rules of the board; that  
16 I have acted in compliance with the prohibition on  
17 contractual relationships, as defined by Louisiana  
18 Code of Civil Procedure Article 1434 and in rules  
19 and advisory opinions of the board;  
20 That I am not related to counsel or to the  
21 parties herein, nor am I otherwise interested in  
22 the outcome of this matter.  
23  
24 Tamra K. Kent #83070  
25

Page 56

1 -- to some kind of time period. Do we  
2 have to have it approved through the state if we  
3 change it?  
4 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
5 Or the -- yes, so what are we going to do,  
6 and I would like to invite you to speak with  
7 Miss Keri in the next two weeks to go over the  
8 testing. And you are Vice-Chairman of the Board.  
9 I would like you to accompany me, and we'll have  
10 that discussion.  
11 Any other business?  
12 All right, next is public comments. Anyone  
13 from the public?  
14 MR. WYNN:  
15 I make a motion we adjourn the meeting.  
16 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
17 A motion by Mr. Wynn to adjourn. Do I have  
18 a second?  
19 MR. COLONA:  
20 I second.  
21 CHAIRMAN deABREAU:  
22 A second by Mr. Colona. Any other  
23 comments? Hearing none, the motion carries.  
24 Thank you, so much everybody. That was a  
25 great meeting.

Page 55

15 (Pages 54 - 56)

[& - approval]

&	5	actually 20:7	14:6 17:21
& 14:16,22	55 56:8	20:21,21	18:2,3,4,11
1	7	ad 7:6	22:18 23:23
10:00 5:22,23	7 14:6	adequate 49:15	26:2,10 29:7
10:35 3:6	70835 1:19	adjourn 55:15	29:17,19 30:19
11th 5:8	8	55:17	31:20 32:5,14
12 5:8	83070 56:24	advisory 56:19	33:3 34:3
14 36:7	9	afternoon 6:11	36:19,22 37:7
1434 56:18	9 39:23	agenda 4:12,14	37:21 38:9
15 23:9 49:23	915 17:2	4:18 5:6,13,15	39:14 40:18
50:14,16,23	9614 1:18	5:20 7:7,12,22	43:5,23 44:5
51:1,3	a	8:1,19 35:16	45:4 46:21
16 16:20	a.m. 3:6	43:22 47:20	49:25 52:2,21
17 1:7 3:5	ability 56:12	49:8	54:13
2	able 6:1 19:15	agree 34:21	applications
201-9650 1:20	21:15 24:17	36:21 47:7	8:21 44:10
201-9651 1:20	abreau 7:18	50:3,5 51:24	46:3 47:7
2022 8:2 13:10	10:9 28:11	agrees 44:25	49:12,13 50:19
19:8 39:23	29:1	ahead 5:2	54:10
44:22	absolutely 53:8	11:16 35:4	applied 9:10
2023 1:7 3:5	accept 13:21	51:8	13:5,6 36:5,22
5:8,9	acceptance	air 6:3,15	37:7
21 8:2	32:14	amanda 10:22	apply 30:22
225 1:20,20	accepted 31:20	46:10	37:2 38:7
23rd 5:9	accepting 23:5	amend 4:18	applying 8:24
24 5:9	accompanied	amount 24:18	9:5 10:22
3	56:3	answers 27:2	11:19 13:18
3 14:6	accompany	anybody 42:7	14:15 15:22
3rd 13:10	55:9	appearances	19:19 21:17
4	accurate 52:7	2:1	31:10 34:19
40 13:7 44:2,3	acd 6:8	applicants 30:1	41:20,22
	acted 56:16	47:8	appropriate
		application	12:7
		6:22 10:1,14	approval 18:10
		11:3,24 13:9	23:23 24:7



[approval - chairman]

<p>32:5</p> <p><b>approve</b> 7:12 8:8 10:10,12 11:2 15:13,25 24:5 34:3 37:20,23 40:16 40:18 44:9 46:1,1,4 47:6</p> <p><b>approved</b> 10:14 32:25 33:2,3 34:1 39:1 46:19 55:2</p> <p><b>approving</b> 18:4 21:7 32:14 45:17,17,24 46:6,17</p> <p><b>april</b> 11:21 12:8,13 19:7</p> <p><b>article</b> 56:18</p> <p><b>aside</b> 12:6</p> <p><b>asking</b> 10:4 34:23 36:9 39:25</p> <p><b>association</b> 5:6</p> <p><b>assuming</b> 16:24</p> <p><b>ates</b> 29:4</p> <p><b>austin</b> 39:13</p> <p><b>avenue</b> 1:18</p> <p><b>awards</b> 47:21 47:24 49:1</p> <p><b>aware</b> 30:21 38:15</p>	<p><b>b</b></p> <p><b>b</b> 9:9 10:23 11:11,19 17:5 19:3,19 22:19 24:13 26:23 27:16,19 28:7 34:15 35:22 36:6 41:2 42:12 49:2</p> <p><b>b&amp;b</b> 13:3</p> <p><b>back</b> 34:7,10 38:17 49:12 51:17 53:1 54:19</p> <p><b>background</b> 15:4 36:8,25 39:3 53:12</p> <p><b>based</b> 22:13 36:10</p> <p><b>bastiste</b> 44:6</p> <p><b>baton</b> 1:19</p> <p><b>behalf</b> 5:5 48:17</p> <p><b>believe</b> 16:18</p> <p><b>best</b> 56:12</p> <p><b>better</b> 41:11</p> <p><b>bit</b> 41:11</p> <p><b>board</b> 1:2 3:3 4:19 5:12 23:9 34:8,11 35:25 43:8 44:25 50:1 53:6 55:8 56:15,19</p> <p><b>bottom</b> 9:7</p>	<p><b>bouligny</b> 39:13</p> <p><b>bourgeois</b> 24:2</p> <p><b>breaux</b> 17:11 46:12,14</p> <p><b>bring</b> 49:9 53:6</p> <p><b>brodie</b> 41:1,13</p> <p><b>brookline</b> 1:18</p> <p><b>brought</b> 50:18 54:22</p> <p><b>bruce</b> 14:8 22:19</p> <p><b>bubba</b> 3:11 4:17 7:11,14 24:24 48:2 50:18 51:17</p> <p><b>burgess</b> 46:17</p> <p><b>burning</b> 6:4,5,9</p> <p><b>business</b> 39:13 49:8 54:17 55:11</p>	<p>24:1,12 26:22 28:6 29:3,25 34:13 35:15 39:11 40:25 43:16 44:19 45:11 47:19 51:14 55:23</p> <p><b>cason</b> 2:10</p> <p><b>certainly</b> 47:23</p> <p><b>certificate</b> 33:8 34:18</p> <p><b>certification</b> 1:2 3:3 5:7 8:21,25 9:3,15 9:17 10:5 12:12,19 13:11 17:16 18:10 31:11 32:23 33:13 35:5,9 36:10 37:3,23 38:6,8,9,22 39:6 40:13 43:10 44:22 45:25 56:2</p> <p><b>certifications</b> 8:20 14:15 30:2 35:17 43:18 47:8</p> <p><b>certified</b> 28:1 30:18 56:5</p> <p><b>certify</b> 56:8</p> <p><b>chairman</b> 1:10 2:3 3:2 4:11,20 4:24 5:16 7:9 7:13,18,25 8:7</p>
		<p><b>c</b></p> <p><b>c</b> 1:10 2:3 14:16 14:22 15:21,23 17:5 21:15 56:1,1</p> <p><b>c.c.r.</b> 1:14</p> <p><b>cajun</b> 1:8</p> <p><b>call</b> 3:7 6:12,13 6:17,18 52:3</p> <p><b>called</b> 3:8 21:22</p> <p><b>carried</b> 53:12</p> <p><b>carries</b> 5:1 7:20 8:18 10:21 11:9 13:2 15:9 15:20 17:10</p>	

[chairman - contingent]

8:11,16 9:4,14 10:9,13,18 11:1,7,15 12:14,18,25 13:15,22 14:2 14:9 15:7,14 15:18 16:1,6 16:14 17:3,8 18:1,8,17,22 19:1,20 20:9 20:24 21:12,18 22:12,17 23:21 24:6,10 25:10 25:15,21,25 26:6,12,17 27:5,18 28:4 28:11,15,22 29:1,12,18,23 30:5,15,24 31:3,17,21,25 32:4,9,17,21 33:1,6,12 34:2 34:9,24 35:7 35:13,20 37:1 37:9 38:4,18 38:23 39:9 40:17,22 41:21 42:10,16,20,25 43:14,21 44:13 44:17 45:3,8 45:23 46:7,13 47:5,12,17,25 48:12,18,23 49:7 50:2,15 50:22 51:2,7	51:11,18 52:8 52:18,24 53:7 54:2,7,15,23 55:4,8,16,21 <b>chance</b> 8:3 <b>change</b> 55:3 <b>changes</b> 5:25 6:21,22 <b>changing</b> 54:20 <b>charles</b> 5:10 <b>check</b> 9:2,16 17:15 <b>checked</b> 17:15 <b>chestant</b> 24:13 <b>choctaw</b> 9:19 <b>christopher</b> 44:8 <b>civil</b> 56:18 <b>clear</b> 39:20 40:3 <b>clearly</b> 14:19 <b>clinton</b> 13:3 14:10,12 46:11 <b>code</b> 56:18 <b>collection</b> 6:25 <b>colona</b> 2:8 3:17 11:5,8 16:4,7 22:4 44:15,18 47:15,18 55:19 55:22 <b>come</b> 3:5 18:14 34:7,10 38:17 49:14 52:1 54:22	<b>coming</b> 36:18 49:17 <b>comment</b> 14:5 16:9 17:14 <b>comments</b> 4:25 7:10,19 8:17 10:20 13:1 14:3 15:8,20 16:7 17:9,24 20:25 21:19 23:25 24:11 26:7,21 27:7 28:5 29:2,24 32:11 34:12 35:14 38:20 39:10 40:24 43:15 44:18 45:10 47:18 55:12,23 <b>committee</b> 47:20 <b>committees</b> 9:25 <b>common</b> 6:24 <b>communication</b> 7:5 <b>company</b> 25:4 25:9 53:17 <b>complete</b> 13:6 50:19 52:6 <b>completed</b> 36:19 52:21,25 54:10 <b>completing</b> 12:20	<b>compliance</b> 56:14,16 <b>conditional</b> 8:25 9:3,6,11 9:15 30:2,6,13 30:22 31:10,24 32:15 33:19,22 34:1,1,19 35:6 35:17,23 36:23 37:8,14,21,24 38:6,24 39:14 40:5,7 41:20 41:22 43:8,10 43:17 45:20 <b>conditionally</b> 33:25 <b>confirms</b> 44:1 <b>confused</b> 27:9 33:19 <b>connections</b> 10:23 <b>consideration</b> 8:19 <b>consist</b> 6:12 <b>construction</b> 15:3 19:12,14 19:15,23 20:1 20:3,12,22 21:3,10 24:18 24:25 25:1 26:20 27:21,23 27:25 36:8 52:13 53:12 <b>contingent</b> 12:12
--	---	---	---

[continue - driskill]

<p><b>continue</b> 7:1  <b>continuing</b>  48:14  <b>contractual</b>  56:17  <b>copy</b> 5:13,15  8:3,4  <b>correct</b> 9:5,11  14:8 18:9  20:10 29:13  30:16 31:18,22  32:18,18 33:7  34:25 37:18  39:22 46:19  52:9 53:1,4,15  56:11  <b>correctly</b> 52:3  <b>counsel</b> 56:20  <b>count</b> 19:15  <b>couple</b> 11:13  <b>court</b> 1:17 56:5  <b>cpr</b> 7:6  <b>creel</b> 3:25  <b>current</b> 6:3  16:25  <b>cut</b> 23:8 49:15</p>	<p><b>david</b> 2:7 3:15  7:16,19 22:22  48:20 49:6  <b>day</b> 6:11 7:1,2  49:17 50:8  51:24  <b>days</b> 23:9 49:23  50:7,8,8,8,9,12  50:14,16,23  51:1,3  <b>de</b> 7:18 10:9  28:11 29:1  <b>deabreau</b> 2:3  3:2,9 4:11,20  4:24 5:16 7:9  7:13,25 8:7,11  8:16 9:4,14  10:13,18 11:1  11:7,15 12:14  12:18,25 13:15  13:22 14:2,9  15:7,14,18  16:1,6,14 17:3  17:8 18:1,8,17  18:22 19:1,20  20:9,24 21:12  21:18 22:12,17  23:21 24:6,10  25:10,15,21,25  26:6,12,17  27:5,18 28:4  28:15,22 29:12  29:18,23 30:5  30:15,24 31:3  31:17,21,25</p>	<p>32:4,9,17,21  33:1,6,12 34:2  34:9,24 35:7  35:13,20 37:1  37:9 38:4,18  38:23 39:9  40:17,22 41:21  42:10,16,20,25  43:14,21 44:13  44:17 45:3,8  45:23 46:7,13  47:5,12,17,25  48:12,18,23  49:7 50:2,15  50:22 51:2,7  51:11,18 52:8  52:18,24 53:7  54:2,7,15,23  55:4,16,21  <b>deadline</b> 23:4  <b>deadlines</b> 23:8  <b>deaubreau</b>  1:10  <b>debatable</b> 20:6  <b>debris</b> 6:19,21  <b>december</b> 8:2  29:6  <b>decided</b> 27:16  <b>dedicated</b> 7:3  <b>defined</b> 56:17  <b>denied</b> 13:8,17  22:16,18 46:15  <b>deny</b> 17:21  18:16,25 30:19  37:23 42:14,17</p>	<p>42:19,21 44:24  45:4  <b>denying</b> 43:3  <b>department</b> 1:1  6:14  <b>deq</b> 6:13  <b>desmond</b> 44:5  <b>destructors</b> 6:4  <b>detailed</b> 53:13  <b>difference</b>  14:17  <b>different</b> 52:11  <b>diploma</b> 17:1  <b>director</b> 31:12  <b>discretion</b>  34:25  <b>discuss</b> 23:7  <b>discussion</b>  27:10 43:15  49:23 55:10  <b>discussions</b>  43:1 44:19  <b>disposal</b> 13:4  <b>doing</b> 6:16  16:19 30:11  33:21 39:25  53:24  <b>dome</b> 1:8  <b>donnie</b> 2:8 3:17  <b>donovan</b> 2:6  3:23  <b>driskill</b> 2:6  3:23 13:25  14:3 22:8  40:20,23 45:6</p>
<b>d</b>			
<p><b>d</b> 14:16,22  <b>daigle</b> 26:23  35:19,22 38:7  46:18  <b>danny</b> 2:5 3:13  47:21 49:6  <b>date</b> 3:5 33:10  33:13</p>			

[driskill - good]

45:9 47:10,13 <b>dupaty</b> 44:7 <b>dupree</b> 44:8 <b>durrett</b> 8:23 30:8 45:17,20 <b>duties</b> 11:23	<b>equipment</b> 12:9 <b>equivalency</b> 16:12 <b>everybody</b> 8:3 8:4 55:24 <b>exact</b> 12:1,4 <b>examination</b> 17:15 39:18 <b>excellent</b> 7:22 <b>excuse</b> 42:15 <b>experience</b> 9:24 11:20,23 12:7 12:11,13,21 14:18,23,25 19:7,11,11,13 19:16,17,21,22 19:24 20:3,22 20:23 21:3,16 22:24 24:18,23 24:25 25:9 26:19 27:21,22 29:7 30:14 34:17 36:6,10 36:25 37:5,6 37:10,22 41:18 52:13 53:11 <b>experienced</b> 21:8 <b>expire</b> 39:21 <b>expired</b> 44:22 <b>explain</b> 29:11	<b>f</b> <b>f</b> 56:1 <b>facility</b> 42:11 43:11 <b>fact</b> 12:6 <b>far</b> 9:25 29:6 <b>fax</b> 1:20 <b>february</b> 39:23 <b>fee</b> 17:15,16,19 18:7,18 46:23 <b>fees</b> 17:22 <b>felt</b> 36:24 <b>field</b> 19:12,14 20:12 21:10 25:1 <b>fill</b> 52:2 54:14 <b>filled</b> 36:21 37:6 53:5 <b>find</b> 36:15 <b>fine</b> 34:23 36:21 <b>fire</b> 7:3 <b>first</b> 5:23 8:20 8:22 13:5 30:8 50:23 52:5 <b>five</b> 6:12 52:2 <b>follows</b> 3:8 <b>form</b> 6:22 13:16 <b>format</b> 56:14 <b>forms</b> 52:21 53:4 <b>four</b> 41:9 51:21 <b>friday</b> 1:7	<b>full</b> 12:12 37:21 <b>fully</b> 52:21,25 53:6 <b>g</b> <b>garrett</b> 28:7,12 <b>gary</b> 44:8 <b>ged</b> 16:20 <b>general</b> 16:11 <b>gentlemen</b> 53:23 <b>getting</b> 9:2 12:12 <b>give</b> 5:24 6:1,20 6:23 25:24 33:22 35:1,4,8 38:5 52:5 <b>giving</b> 6:13,17 38:22 <b>go</b> 5:2 11:16 16:21 20:16 30:6 35:4 44:4 45:12,13 50:23 51:8 53:1 55:7 <b>going</b> 6:7 8:20 8:22 18:3 23:7 23:17 25:16 29:15 30:12 33:14 39:5 42:1 43:24 49:12,19 51:17 52:12,14 54:6 54:19 55:5 <b>gonzala</b> 25:6 <b>good</b> 5:4 6:2 14:19,24 15:6
<b>e</b>			
<b>e</b> 5:11,12 23:1 28:14,16 56:1 56:1 <b>easily</b> 27:9 <b>educate</b> 14:17 <b>education</b> 16:10,11,15 17:4 48:14 <b>effective</b> 25:19 <b>either</b> 22:23 25:24 36:15 43:8 <b>electronic</b> 56:3 <b>employed</b> 31:12 41:24 <b>employee</b> 20:18 44:2 <b>employees</b> 27:11 <b>employment</b> 24:16 <b>enforce</b> 54:9 <b>entry</b> 15:23 19:3 24:2,13 26:23 41:1 54:21 <b>environmental</b> 1:1 39:15			

[good - keep]

17:4 21:13 27:15 36:2 43:11,13 51:19 <b>grant</b> 12:11 <b>granted</b> 36:9 <b>grantham</b> 11:10 12:20 46:11 <b>great</b> 55:25 <b>greene</b> 2:7 3:15 7:16,19 8:9,12 9:23 10:6 11:3 12:23 13:1 14:4,11 16:8 16:17 20:13 22:2 24:8,11 26:25 27:6 28:24 29:2 31:7 32:2,6 34:20 36:11 41:6 43:4 48:20,21,24 49:3 51:15,16 51:20 52:16,20 53:2,3,14 54:4 <b>guess</b> 34:18 <b>guidelines</b> 56:14 <b>guy</b> 15:3 53:11 <b>guys</b> 38:22	<b>happy</b> 12:17 <b>hate</b> 21:10 <b>hazard</b> 7:5 <b>hear</b> 4:13 7:14 8:8,12 10:15 11:3 12:21 13:23,23 15:15 16:2 24:7 26:1 26:3 28:23 29:20 32:6 35:9 40:19 42:21 44:9,14 45:5 47:6,13 <b>hearing</b> 7:20 8:18 10:20 11:9 13:2 15:8 15:20 17:9 23:25 24:12 26:21 28:5 29:3,25 34:12 35:15 39:10 40:24 43:16 44:19 45:10 47:19 51:13 55:23 56:7 <b>heavy</b> 12:9 <b>hector</b> 44:6 <b>held</b> 1:7 <b>high</b> 16:11,15 17:1,4 <b>hours</b> 13:7 30:21 44:2,3 <b>hylton</b> 2:5 3:13 21:25 23:3,11 25:17 26:4,7	27:8,14 28:2 38:2,19 41:10 42:3,23 43:1 47:21,22 48:1 50:4 52:4 <b>i</b> <b>iberia</b> 24:3,14 26:24 <b>important</b> 52:1 53:22 <b>inaudible</b> 6:25 20:12 <b>incinerator</b> 9:9 36:7 <b>incomplete</b> 42:4 43:5 <b>inform</b> 17:18 18:20 <b>information</b> 23:5 24:17 25:3,8 26:16 26:18 29:10,15 29:16 38:16,16 49:16 <b>interested</b> 56:21 <b>interpreted</b> 21:5 <b>invite</b> 55:6 <b>issuance</b> 45:12 <b>issue</b> 33:7 <b>issued</b> 32:15 33:14 <b>issuing</b> 45:14	<b>item</b> 8:19 35:16 43:22 49:8 <b>j</b> <b>jackson</b> 44:8 <b>james</b> 29:4 <b>jared</b> 35:19,22 36:5 <b>jason</b> 3:25 <b>job</b> 29:8 <b>jobs</b> 11:25 52:1 <b>john</b> 2:4 3:11 4:17 7:11,14 <b>johnson</b> 13:3 14:8,10,12 22:19 23:24 46:11 <b>jones</b> 49:6 <b>joseph</b> 9:8 34:14 35:9 45:18 46:6 <b>joshua</b> 11:10 12:19 46:10 <b>jr</b> 8:23 <b>july</b> 4:14 5:8 26:13 39:3 49:19 <b>jury</b> 8:24 15:11 15:22 17:12 19:4 29:5 30:9 <b>k</b> <b>k</b> 1:14 2:11 56:5,24 <b>keep</b> 30:21
<b>h</b> <b>handling</b> 9:9 35:22 <b>happens</b> 27:19			

[kennedy - meeting]

<p><b>kennedy</b> 9:18 10:15 46:10 <b>kent</b> 1:14 56:5 56:24 <b>keri</b> 2:10 4:5 55:7 <b>kimberly</b> 9:18 46:10,23 <b>kind</b> 11:24 12:1 55:1 <b>know</b> 6:16 15:3 15:3 16:10 20:16 29:8 36:17,24 42:6 43:25 49:19 52:1,12,13,14 52:17,19 53:5 53:22 <b>knows</b> 18:21</p>	<p><b>lead</b> 20:7,15 <b>left</b> 29:6 <b>lemaire</b> 15:21 46:12 <b>level</b> 8:23 9:9 9:18 10:23 11:11,19 13:3 13:4,19,19 14:16,16,20,22 15:10,21,23 16:16,18 17:1 17:4,5,5,11 19:3,19 21:15 22:19 24:3,13 26:23 27:19 28:7 29:4 30:8 34:14 35:22 36:4,6 39:14 41:1 42:12 49:2 54:21,21</p>	<p><b>look</b> 11:18,20 14:25 23:14 41:4 52:7 <b>looked</b> 14:18 36:23 <b>looking</b> 14:5 18:2 21:8 24:20 52:1,11 54:20 <b>looks</b> 14:14 21:9 <b>lot</b> 6:4 20:6 50:20 51:21 53:22,25 <b>louisiana</b> 1:1,8 1:17,19 5:5,9 5:10 56:6,17 <b>luke</b> 19:3 46:14 <b>lunch</b> 6:10,10</p>	<p>28:20 29:15 32:3 35:4 40:15 42:14 44:3,12 45:2 47:11 51:1 55:15 <b>making</b> 4:17 <b>management</b> 1:3 3:4 6:20,21 6:25 9:10 11:11 12:21 19:24,25 26:20 27:22,24 28:8 34:15 <b>march</b> 1:7 3:5 44:22 <b>marcus</b> 17:11 46:12,14 <b>mary</b> 44:7 <b>matter</b> 11:25 56:22 <b>matthew</b> 24:2 46:17 <b>mean</b> 14:7 16:19,19 20:15 46:22 51:23,25 54:5 <b>medical</b> 9:9 34:5,15 35:23 36:3 <b>meet</b> 21:5 <b>meeting</b> 1:7 3:3 5:11 13:8 23:5 23:9,17,18,24 25:12,20 26:3</p>
<p><b>I</b></p>	<p><b>levels</b> 52:12 <b>likes</b> 43:8 <b>limits</b> 30:23 <b>lines</b> 50:21 <b>liquid</b> 39:15 <b>list</b> 8:22 9:7 18:14,15 <b>listed</b> 11:23 12:8 14:18 19:11 29:7 47:9 <b>little</b> 41:11 <b>llc</b> 1:17 <b>long</b> 49:20</p>	<p><b>m</b></p>	
<p><b>lacked</b> 53:11 <b>ladies</b> 53:23 <b>lafayette</b> 1:8 <b>lake</b> 5:10 <b>land</b> 34:14 <b>landfill</b> 8:23 9:18,19 11:19 12:7,10 15:10 15:21 17:11 19:11 28:8 29:4 30:8 31:13 41:2 <b>lange</b> 19:3 46:14</p>		<p><b>machine</b> 56:9 <b>made</b> 5:25 6:21 6:22 8:12 11:2 23:22 32:10 35:14 40:23 47:13 <b>mail</b> 23:1 <b>mailed</b> 5:11,12 28:14,16 <b>make</b> 4:19 6:6 7:12 8:10 10:10,12,25 12:17 13:21 15:13 23:18 25:11,14 27:1</p>	

[meeting - pass]

<p>26:13,13 29:6 29:20 50:1 55:15,25 <b>mention</b> 13:17 <b>mentioned</b> 22:22 <b>merriett</b> 44:7 <b>meyers</b> 2:10 4:4,5 50:6,13 52:10,22 <b>minutes</b> 8:2 52:2 <b>missing</b> 14:6 17:19 21:2 <b>mistaken</b> 19:7 <b>months</b> 30:22 32:25 33:10 44:23 <b>morning</b> 5:4,21 36:2 44:21 <b>motion</b> 4:15,18 4:21 5:1 7:12 7:14,20 8:8,10 8:12,15,18 10:10,12,21,25 11:2,3,9 12:15 12:17 13:2,21 13:23 15:8,13 15:15,20 16:2 17:10 23:18,22 23:25 24:12 25:11,14 26:1 26:22 27:1,4,6 28:6,20 29:3 29:16,19,25</p>	<p>32:3,5 34:13 35:4,8,15 38:5 39:11 40:15,18 40:24 42:14,21 43:16 44:9,12 44:14,19 45:2 45:4,10 47:6 47:11,13,19 49:9 51:1,12 51:14 52:5 55:15,17,23 <b>move</b> 9:6,15 15:25 24:5 <b>moved</b> 30:7</p>	<p><b>noticed</b> 15:1 17:24 <b>notifications</b> 6:16 <b>november</b> 13:10 24:22 25:19,20 26:11 <b>number</b> 8:1</p>	<p><b>operators</b> 1:3 3:4 5:7 6:2 20:7 <b>opinion</b> 25:18 <b>opinions</b> 56:19 <b>order</b> 3:5 <b>outcome</b> 56:22 <b>overview</b> 5:24 6:2,14,17</p>
		<b>o</b>	<b>p</b>
	<b>n</b>	<p><b>october</b> 4:14 5:9 <b>odd</b> 12:2 <b>office</b> 1:20 <b>officer</b> 56:6 <b>oh</b> 41:4 <b>okay</b> 4:12 9:24 14:12 15:4 16:18 17:7 27:15 33:17,22 35:21 38:11,15 39:8,25 43:22 45:22 50:14 52:23 <b>once</b> 54:22 <b>ones</b> 30:6,7 46:2 <b>open</b> 6:4,5,9 <b>operating</b> 6:8 21:10 <b>operational</b> 6:7 <b>operator</b> 8:20 12:10 20:4,14 20:15 21:4 30:18 31:24 36:4</p>	<p><b>page</b> 56:4 <b>pages</b> 14:6 22:23,23 36:13 41:7 56:8 <b>paid</b> 17:22,25 18:18,23,25 31:10 40:13 46:24,24 47:1 <b>papers</b> 23:1 <b>papillion</b> 9:8 <b>pappillion</b> 34:14 35:9 45:18 46:6 <b>parish</b> 8:24 9:19 15:11,22 17:12 19:4 24:3,14 26:24 29:5 30:9 <b>parson</b> 44:7 <b>part</b> 39:2 54:8 <b>particular</b> 6:15 <b>parties</b> 56:21 <b>pass</b> 18:6 23:1 30:25 31:15 45:25 46:4,14</p>
	<p><b>name</b> 4:3 5:4 36:2 53:17 <b>names</b> 43:24 <b>need</b> 4:15 23:8 38:8 40:12 42:11 49:14,16 50:19 52:17,19 54:8,22 <b>needed</b> 18:21 21:9 43:11 <b>needs</b> 17:25 26:19 43:8 <b>new</b> 31:11 <b>noegel</b> 15:10 46:11 <b>nominating</b> 48:20 <b>note</b> 26:19 <b>notes</b> 19:12 24:21,21 41:17</p>		

[passed - reported]

<p><b>passed</b> 31:4 36:6 39:1,22 47:2 48:9,11 <b>passes</b> 32:15 33:11,20,21 <b>pay</b> 18:7 40:9 40:11 <b>people</b> 18:14 48:6 53:21 <b>perfect</b> 5:19,19 5:19 <b>period</b> 55:1 <b>personal</b> 56:10 <b>personally</b> 49:22 <b>phase</b> 7:5 <b>phillip</b> 44:7 <b>pier</b> 28:7,12 <b>piggy</b> 51:17 <b>plan</b> 6:21 <b>please</b> 3:8 5:2 11:16 21:20 26:18 35:25 45:13 <b>point</b> 21:13 33:21 43:13 51:19 <b>police</b> 8:24 15:11,22 17:12 19:4 29:5 30:9 <b>possibly</b> 36:9 <b>prepared</b> 56:10 56:13 <b>present</b> 5:6</p>	<p><b>presentation</b> 4:19 <b>preston</b> 15:21 46:11 <b>prevention</b> 7:4 <b>previous</b> 5:11 24:16 <b>princeton</b> 44:5 <b>prior</b> 19:13 20:19 21:3 24:23 <b>problem</b> 21:7 <b>procedure</b> 56:18 <b>proceedings</b> 3:1 <b>prohibition</b> 56:16 <b>protection</b> 7:4 <b>prove</b> 39:2 <b>provided</b> 6:11 <b>public</b> 31:12 55:12,13 <b>pull</b> 5:13 41:18 54:8 <b>put</b> 53:17 54:12</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>q</b></p> <p><b>quality</b> 1:1 <b>question</b> 10:2 14:14 27:9 32:13 42:1 46:21 52:3 <b>questions</b> 6:5 6:15 7:8 10:8 10:19 11:8,13</p>	<p>11:22 13:2 23:25 26:8 27:7 29:25 34:12 35:15 38:20 40:24 51:13</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>r</b></p> <p><b>r</b> 56:1 <b>randy</b> 24:13 <b>raymond</b> 44:21 45:5 <b>read</b> 43:24 50:20 51:22 <b>ready</b> 49:20 <b>realize</b> 38:1 <b>really</b> 24:24 50:10 <b>reason</b> 43:10 <b>receive</b> 9:16 18:9 <b>received</b> 8:4 13:9 44:20 <b>recertification</b> 13:6,11 36:23 43:23 44:4,20 46:2 <b>recertifications</b> 45:13,14 <b>recertified</b> 40:1 <b>redoing</b> 54:21 <b>redpoint</b> 41:2 <b>referred</b> 33:25 <b>regardless</b> 33:20</p>	<p><b>registration</b> 5:21 <b>regular</b> 8:24 9:17 10:5 12:19 13:8,11 30:2 34:18 35:1,2,5,8 36:10 37:2,23 38:6,8,9 39:6 46:3 <b>regulation</b> 16:24,25 22:13 54:9 <b>regulations</b> 5:25 6:1 20:10 21:9 <b>reissuing</b> 38:24 <b>related</b> 6:15 20:12 56:20 <b>relationships</b> 56:17 <b>relay</b> 38:16 <b>rely</b> 24:23 48:4 <b>remember</b> 29:5 <b>replace</b> 34:19 <b>replacement</b> 30:12 <b>replacing</b> 10:1 30:18 42:6 43:9 <b>report</b> 48:16,17 48:22,24 <b>reported</b> 1:14 56:8</p>
---	--	---	--



[reporter - showed]

<b>reporter</b> 56:5	7:23	<b>says</b> 16:25	<b>section</b> 9:22
<b>reporters</b> 1:17	<b>robert</b> 3:21	17:25 20:14	10:1 17:2
<b>reports</b> 47:20	26:23 44:5,21	24:24	<b>see</b> 5:14,20
<b>request</b> 30:19	45:5 46:17	<b>schamerhorn</b>	9:16 10:25
<b>required</b> 16:15	<b>robins</b> 2:11 3:7	44:8	12:9 14:25
19:21,22 20:11	4:2,3,7 17:17	<b>scheduled</b> 5:7	17:14 19:13
24:18 56:4,15	18:12,19,24	<b>school</b> 16:11,15	21:2,3,6 27:1
<b>requirement</b>	21:20,21 22:10	17:1,4	43:8,9 52:6
21:5	22:15,25 23:13	<b>seal</b> 56:4	54:13
<b>requirements</b>	26:9,14 28:17	<b>second</b> 4:21,23	<b>seeing</b> 9:25
6:7,8 13:7,19	30:3 31:1,5	7:15,17 8:13	46:23
<b>respect</b> 6:5	32:19,24 33:4	8:15 9:8 10:15	<b>seems</b> 29:8
<b>responsible</b>	33:16 34:6	10:17 11:4,6,8	<b>seen</b> 9:21
47:23	35:18 38:21	12:22,24 13:1	<b>send</b> 18:13,15
<b>rest</b> 39:2	39:19 40:2,6	13:9,24 14:1,3	38:1,15 52:9
<b>resubmit</b> 39:5	40:10 41:14	15:15,17,19	<b>sent</b> 13:10
<b>review</b> 8:2,21	42:8 43:2,19	16:3,5,7 23:20	29:10 38:13
43:23	43:25 45:13,15	24:7,9 26:3,5,7	54:14
<b>reviewed</b> 44:2	45:16,21 46:5	27:4 28:23,25	<b>separation</b> 13:4
46:3 49:25	46:9,16,25	29:2,20,22,24	14:16,19
<b>reviewing</b>	47:8 48:4,5,10	32:6,8,10	<b>serve</b> 36:3
24:16	48:13 51:5	35:10,12,14	<b>session</b> 5:22,23
<b>reviews</b> 44:1	52:6	38:3,19 40:19	6:11
<b>ricardo</b> 1:10	<b>roll</b> 3:7,8 21:22	40:21,23 42:22	<b>several</b> 9:25
2:3 3:9 5:12	<b>rondell</b> 44:6	42:24 43:1	17:24 43:24
<b>right</b> 9:6 13:12	<b>rouge</b> 1:19	44:14,16,18	<b>shaun</b> 44:6
13:14 19:12	<b>rounds</b> 7:6	45:5,7,9 47:14	<b>shirley</b> 2:11 4:3
20:4 23:12	<b>rules</b> 56:15,18	47:16,18 51:10	5:13 23:9
26:1 32:1 39:8	<b>run</b> 33:10	51:12 55:18,20	29:10 42:6
40:3,15 47:4		55:22	43:25 45:16
49:10 51:22	<b>s</b>	<b>seconded</b> 4:25	48:4 49:13
55:12	<b>safety</b> 7:2,3,4,5	7:19 8:17	<b>shorthand</b> 56:9
<b>righteous</b> 2:13	<b>save</b> 53:25	10:19 23:22	<b>show</b> 25:9
4:8,9,13,19 5:2	<b>saw</b> 19:6,10	24:11 27:6	<b>showed</b> 11:25
5:3,4,18 7:21	<b>saying</b> 9:24		12:1

[showing - thought]

<p><b>showing</b> 30:11  <b>shows</b> 46:24  <b>shreveport</b> 5:8  <b>signature</b> 56:3  <b>similar</b> 14:23  <b>simple</b> 53:5  <b>simply</b> 6:9  <b>situation</b> 54:20  <b>situations</b>  53:10  <b>six</b> 30:22 32:25  33:10  <b>smith</b> 49:6  <b>solid</b> 1:3 3:4  5:5,24,25 6:15  20:22 21:16  26:19 53:11  <b>solutions</b> 39:15  <b>somebody</b>  53:24 54:14  <b>soon</b> 32:22  <b>sorry</b> 10:7 38:6  48:7  <b>sounds</b> 34:18  <b>southern</b> 13:4  <b>speak</b> 35:24  55:6  <b>speaker</b> 2:13  <b>speaking</b> 41:13  <b>spot</b> 6:16  <b>spotter</b> 7:5  <b>staff</b> 54:1  <b>start</b> 4:12 30:7  <b>started</b> 19:8</p>	<p><b>state</b> 1:1 55:2  56:6  <b>station</b> 10:23  39:14  <b>statute</b> 56:15  <b>stenographic</b>  56:9  <b>stericycle</b> 22:20  <b>stewart</b> 36:1,2  36:20 37:4,11  37:17,25 38:10  38:14,25 39:7  39:12  <b>straight</b> 50:8  <b>strange</b> 11:24  <b>stress</b> 7:1  <b>studying</b> 10:8  <b>stuff</b> 16:10  52:12  <b>submittal</b>  49:13  <b>sufficient</b> 12:10  14:22 34:17  51:3  <b>suggest</b> 28:20  <b>suite</b> 1:18  <b>summary</b> 43:11  <b>supervised</b>  20:18  <b>supervising</b>  27:10  <b>supervision</b>  56:11  <b>supervisor</b> 20:8</p>	<p><b>supervisory</b>  19:13,16 20:4  20:11 21:5  36:25  <b>supposed</b> 19:14  <b>sure</b> 6:6 14:7  14:21 21:8  44:3</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>t</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>t</b> 56:1,1  <b>table</b> 23:17,18  23:23 25:11,19  26:2 28:20,21  29:17,19 42:14  42:17  <b>tabling</b> 26:10  26:15  <b>take</b> 18:15  21:20,22 32:20  34:4 39:17,21  40:12 52:2  <b>taken</b> 31:8 36:5  56:7  <b>takes</b> 33:5,14  34:4  <b>talk</b> 6:3,19,23  6:24 7:3  <b>tamra</b> 1:14  56:5,24  <b>tara</b> 44:7  <b>tell</b> 24:24,25  53:18  <b>ten</b> 48:6  <b>terrance</b> 35:24  36:2,18</p>	<p><b>test</b> 17:25 18:6  18:15 30:25  31:4,8,11,15  32:16,20 33:5  33:11,15,20,22  34:4,4 36:5  39:1,21,21,22  40:9,12,12  46:1,4 47:1  49:24 54:21  <b>tested</b> 48:6,7  <b>testimony</b> 56:8  <b>testing</b> 54:19  55:8  <b>thank</b> 7:21,24  17:7 28:3  39:12 48:1,13  48:19 55:24  <b>thing</b> 12:1,4,8  19:6,10 20:8  28:18 36:12  51:23  <b>think</b> 9:10  11:18 17:2  19:14,16 20:21  21:4 35:24  41:20 43:7  44:24 48:1  50:12 51:22,23  51:24 52:19  53:21,25 54:5  54:8  <b>thomas</b> 3:21  <b>thought</b> 27:16  34:17</p>
--	---	--	--

[three - workshops]

<p><b>three</b> 22:11,11 30:13 44:23 50:9 51:21 <b>throwing</b> 49:22 <b>time</b> 3:6 23:10 23:15 31:16 37:6,14 42:12 48:22 49:15 50:3,7 51:4 52:6 54:1 55:1 <b>timeframe</b> 49:14 <b>times</b> 51:21 <b>today</b> 18:3 30:1 45:14 46:3 <b>today's</b> 5:11 <b>todd</b> 44:7 <b>tommy</b> 8:23 30:8 31:8 45:17 <b>took</b> 39:1,22 47:1 <b>topic</b> 8:1 <b>toward</b> 9:6 <b>training</b> 1:2 3:4 7:6 13:7 <b>transcribed</b> 56:10 <b>transcript</b> 56:3 56:11,13,14 <b>transfer</b> 10:23 39:13 <b>trilogy</b> 35:23 36:3</p>	<p><b>true</b> 56:11 <b>trying</b> 52:20 53:4 <b>twice</b> 36:6 <b>two</b> 7:1,2 8:1 11:20 12:7,13 12:20 14:15,18 19:21,22,23 24:20,22 27:21 30:7 36:12 41:17 50:10 55:7 <b>type</b> 54:16 <b>tyson</b> 10:22 46:10,23</p>	<p><b>v</b> <b>valid</b> 56:2 <b>vasuez</b> 44:6 <b>vermillion</b> 19:4 29:5 30:9 <b>vermillion</b> 15:11,22 17:12 <b>vice</b> 55:8 <b>violations</b> 6:24 <b>voice</b> 12:3 19:18 27:12 28:13 37:15 41:25 <b>vote</b> 21:20,22</p>	<p><b>water</b> 6:15 <b>way</b> 25:24 27:2 50:10 54:12 <b>ways</b> 49:20 <b>we've</b> 5:25 6:20 6:21 <b>wednesday</b> 18:14 <b>week</b> 31:9 <b>weeks</b> 50:9,10 55:7 <b>went</b> 47:24 <b>wes</b> 2:9 3:19 42:2 48:14 <b>william</b> 15:10 46:11 <b>wilson</b> 41:1,13 <b>winfield</b> 11:11 <b>wish</b> 53:21 <b>won</b> 49:1 <b>woodside</b> 28:8 <b>work</b> 11:23 16:19 17:2 19:6 20:11 42:17 <b>worked</b> 36:8 <b>working</b> 7:4 11:25 50:8,9 50:12,14,16 51:1,3 <b>works</b> 31:12,12 <b>workshop</b> 7:2 <b>workshops</b> 4:14 5:7,21</p>
	<p><b>u</b> <b>under</b> 56:10 <b>underneath</b> 20:18 <b>understand</b> 6:6 16:20 18:13 36:17 <b>understanding</b> 56:12 <b>unidentified</b> 12:3 19:18 27:12 28:13 37:15 41:25 <b>union</b> 8:23 <b>upcoming</b> 5:6 <b>update</b> 6:20 <b>updated</b> 18:13 46:22 <b>updates</b> 6:23</p>	<p><b>w</b> <b>w</b> 14:8 <b>want</b> 4:13 6:1,3 6:6,9,19,23,23 6:24 16:18,21 18:16 23:14 54:10,13 <b>wants</b> 32:22 48:17 <b>washington</b> 9:19 44:5 <b>waste</b> 1:3 3:4 5:5,24 6:1,16 9:9,9 10:23 11:11 12:21 19:24,25 20:22 21:16 26:19 27:21,24 28:7 34:14,15 35:22 35:23 36:3,7 36:25 53:11</p>	

[worried - yolunda]

<p><b>worried</b> 31:9  <b>wrong</b> 13:16  27:17  <b>wrote</b> 24:21  <b>wyche</b> 2:9 3:19  4:22,25 10:16  10:19 11:12,17  12:5,16 14:13  15:5,16,19,24  16:2,23 17:6  17:23 18:5  19:9 20:2,10  20:17 21:1,14  22:6,21 23:19  23:23 24:4,7  24:19 25:5  29:21,24 30:17  32:12 33:9,24  34:16,22 35:11  35:14 36:14  37:13 38:12  40:8 41:12,19  41:23 43:6  44:11,14 45:19  48:14,15,19  49:18 51:9,13  53:20  <b>wyer</b> 44:6  <b>wynn</b> 2:4 3:11  4:16,17,21  7:11,14 8:5,14  8:17 9:1,12,20  10:3,11,14,24  13:13,20,23  15:2,12,15</p>	<p>17:13,20 19:5  20:5,20 21:23  23:6,16,22  24:15 25:2,7  25:13,23 26:2  27:3,7 28:9,19  29:9,14 30:10  30:20 31:14,19  31:23 32:7,10  33:18 35:3,8  36:16 37:19  38:5 39:4,16  39:24 40:4,14  40:19 41:3,8  41:16 42:5,13  42:18,21 43:12  45:1,4 46:20  47:3 48:2,3,6,8  48:13,25 49:5  49:11,21 50:11  50:17,25 51:12  53:9,16 54:11  54:18,25 55:14  55:17</p>	<p>37:10 44:23  <b>years</b> 11:20  12:7,13,20  19:21,22,23  24:22 27:20,21  30:13 36:7,24  37:6 41:17  51:22  <b>yesterday</b>  28:16 47:24  <b>yolunda</b> 2:13  4:9,13,18 5:4  7:21,23</p>
	<b>y</b>	
	<p><b>y'all</b> 5:15 7:8  14:17,24 52:11  52:14  <b>yeah</b> 3:24 5:17  20:19 25:6,8  25:18 36:22  52:5  <b>year</b> 19:10,25  19:25 27:23,24  27:25 36:6</p>	